
 
 
 

Dear Registry Operator, 
  
On 08 June 2023, ICANN org communicated that the global amendment to the base gTLD 

Registry Agreement was approved and became effective on 7 August 2023. 
  
As noted in the implementation notes provided on ICANN’s dedicated 2023 Global Amendment 

webpage, please be reminded that registry operators may continue to submit the Registry 

Functions Activity Report (RFAR) without the new field 'rdap-queries' up until the report for the 

month of December 2023, but are encouraged to start using the updated report format as soon 

as possible. Enforcement of the updated report structure in ICANN's Registration Reporting 

Interfaces (RRI) system begins with the submission of the report for the month covering the 

period of January 2024. 
  
If you have any questions, please submit a General Inquiry case in the Naming Services 
portal or email globalsupport@icann.org. 
  
Best regards, 
  
Technical Services Team 
Global Domains and Strategy 
Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers 
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